Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8 April 2013

1. Chairman Rodney Hobbs welcomed those present and introduced the members of the Parish Council who were present:  Cllrs Best, Bullard, Eden, Styles, Turner and Woolgrove. He also thanked District Councillor Paul O’Sullivan and County Councillor Ray Jelf for their work during the year.  As Councillor Jelf would no longer be our representative on the County Council, the Chairman thanked him for all the work he had done on our behalf over the past years and said that he had been of great assistance and support to the Parish Council.

2. Apologies were received from Mrs Ro Watts, Parish Clerk.

3. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 2012 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

4. Chairman’s Report 

(i) The Parish Council met 11 times in the last year (not August).  All the  meetings are public meetings and the Council welcomes public participation.  Councillor Bullard writes up the notes for the Barford News. 

Members of the Parish Council attend the various liaison meetings with      Cherwell District Council and Barford has a good name in the area. 

(ii) 16 Planning Applications were seen in the past year, with 8 for tree works. The Parish Council endeavours to tell the Planning authorities at Cherwell when we disagree with a planning proposal, but our opinion, along with other Parish Councils, is often ignored.  We have made strong objections to the 2 proposed developments on the Barford side of Bloxham and the appeals are later in April.

(iii) 2012 was Jubilee Year and the Parish Council marked the occasion by giving commemorative mugs to all the children in our villages.  Thanks also go to Mr & Mrs  Collier for hosting the beacon celebration at Iron Down Farm. 

(iv) The long running dispute with Thames Water regarding the supply to the allotments was finally resolved (with a substantial refund), as was the stopping-up order at Woodworm’s Hilton. Thanks also to Councillor Eden for clearing the sight lines over Barford bridge by cutting down elder seedlings.

(v) The grass cutting contractor was changed to Thomas Fox, who, in spite of difficult weather, has maintained the verges and field to a high standard.  Thanks also to Bernard Lane for cutting The Green, and to George Williams and Tony Bastable for cutting the grass on the triangle at Townsend.  Villagers also assist by litter picking and thanks again go to Mick Cook for his wonderful daffodil displays.

(vi) Public seats around the village were all repaired and treated and, thanks to a generous donation by a resident, a replacement seat was purchased for outside the Village Hall, with an additional plaque for the Jubilee Year.

(vii) A third salt bin was installed by the church and the one at Bloody Bones Lane was replaced after being vandalised.

(viii) The Parish Council decided to support the Senior Citizen’s Lunch in December with a grant, in addition to our usual contributions to various village organisations.

(ix) Problems continued with potholes – if there is a bad one, report it to the Parish Council or directly to OCC Highways.  It must be reported to be repaired.

(x) There is an on-going problem with parking opposite The Green, which is being damaged by traffic which cannot pass the parked cars.  The Police will be having a further look at this.

(xi) Dog fouling remains a huge problem and is found both in West Close and the surrounding fields as well as the roads and footpaths in the village itself.  The Parish Council are installing another dog bin at the end of Lower Street and villagers are asked not to use the Village Hall refuse bins for this purpose.

(xii) The Parish Council levy (precept) has remained at £7,000 for some years, and is £33.40 on a Band D house.  A grant towards grass cutting is given by the County Council, but does not cover the whole cost.  Parish Councillors are not paid, nor do they claim expenses. Although cuts will be made by the CDC and OCC, the Parish Council will not increase the precept this year. 

Two recent suggestions were then put to the meeting by the Chairman regarding First Aid Courses and the provision of a defibrillator for the village.  The Parish Council would pay for the cost of one or both of these.  Jo Fearnie, who works for a charity concerned with public health, spoke about what happens when a cardiac arrest occurs and how both CPR and a defibrillator could assist in saving lives. Brailes and Middleton Cheney have both installed this equipment. The Chairman asked the meeting if they were in favour of pursuing enquiries into both these suggestions.  A large majority was in favour. 

Charity Trustees’ Report, delivered by Cllr Robin Woolgrove.

Mr Woolgrove paid tribute to the retiring Chairman, Mr G Parker, who had worked tirelessly for many years and Mr Woolgrove is the new Charity Chairman. The monies in the Shepherds & Bakehouse Trust used to go to apprentices but is now used for students at university or day-release, often towards the cost of books. The Hall & Fernhill used to be called a ‘coal’ charity – bags of coal to senior citizens or needy households.  It now is distributed to senior households against the cost of Christmas dinner.    

S&B : 12 applications and £2,100 distributed 

H&F : 55 households received a cheque for £25 (£1,375)

Mrs M Eden is a new member of the Charity Trustees Committee and one more member is required.  The monies are invested in the Coventry Building Society.

A member of the public asked whether the two charities could be amalgamated.  Mr Woolgrove said the trusts were for two quite different purposes, and although some cheques are returned to the H&F, people still looked forward to receiving them.

Open Forum
Discussion ranged from planning applications to the CDC no longer providing dog bags for picking up.  Mr Woolgrove explained about the worm in dog faeces which caused brain damage (‘Gid’).  The Chairman said that dogs should be watched at all times and fines of £1,000 for dog fouling were current, with a possible £5,000 subsequently.

It was suggested that a talk be given by the Ambulance Service on CPR and resuscitation.  

A villager asked what had happened after the week of speed monitoring in the previous year.  The Police had suggested a volunteer ‘speed checker’ group, but only 2 people had put their names forward and a minimum of 4 were required.

A request was made to ask Highways to reinstate the white lines which had been removed from the road through Barford St John.

Repairing potholes was a major concern amongst the villagers present. 

A villager asked whether we could have a road narrowing scheme as in Croughton village.  This was agreed to be put on the agenda for a forthcoming PC meeting.

The Parish Councillors were thanked for their time and thanks were also expressed to everyone who keeps the villages looking so lovely.
The Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

